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e s p e c i a l l y  t h e
d i s a d v a n t a g e d .

 

A M E N

School Advisory Board Information and Nominations
We congratulate and welcome Georgie Marinucci to the St Mary’s
School Advisory Council and thank her for her nomination.
Georgie will be invited to attend the School Advisory Council
AGM next week online on Thursday 3rd June. After the AGM,
when all positions are filled on the Council, the SAC members will
be introduced to our community through our website.

Languages Professional Learning Demonstration
Yesterday, Joe Favrin the Principal of Loyola Secondary College
and his staff and Jim O’Sullivan and Staff of Sacred Heart
Diamond Creek, visited St Mary’s to learn about the co-learner
functional language model of our Italian language learning. I was
so proud of our students and their amazing use of language. Every
day I learn so much from them and our staff. They were amazing!

DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,
A  m e s s a g e  f r o m  P r i n c i p a l  M a r i s a  M a t t h y s



A  m e s s a g e  f r o m  P r i n c i p a l  M a r i s a  M a t t h y s ,  c o n t i n u e d .

 

Letters of Offer 2022
Next week Letters of Offer will be sent to the families of our 2022 Preps. I look forward to
welcoming the new families and current families to St Mary’s.

Camp Rumbug
Congratulations to our Year 6 students and staff for their resilience and stamina on Camp. The
weather wasn’t overly kind to us on the last two days, however our students and staff
persevered. They braved the cold wet and windy weather and had a wonderful time at Camp
Rumbug.

First Eucharist Celebrations
Our prayers and thoughts are with Harper W, Lyra W, Charlie W, Sarah D, Harminder C, Peter
S, Mikaila S, Elizabeth S, Charlie J, Dante C, Mia C, Sophia B, Stephanie S, Adele U, Aurelia S,
Aleksander B, Archie D, Violet H, Austin P Marco S, Teagen T, Serena C, Scarlett S, Jackson W,
Alexia D, Eden D, Mikayla P, Ava B, who celebrated their First Eucharist this term. Thank you to
Fr Steve, Fr Dixon and Ana, the Year 3 and 4 teachers and to you, their parents who have
prepared the children so well.

OUR  VISION
 

St .  Mary 's  is  a  dynamic

Catholic  community  of

empowered  learners

engaging  justly  in  the

world .

COVID 19 Lockdown
Please ensure you read the important letter further in the
Candela regarding this week's lockdown.

Long Service Leave
On July 12th I will hopefully be taking leave to travel by
car and caravan up to Cape York Peninsula with my
family. I will return on September 6th. This is a long-
awaited holiday that I hope, finally to enjoy. Gabee Leone
and Laurina Van Der El will be in charge in my absence. I
look forward to sharing my adventures with you upon my
return.



A  m e s s a g e  f r o m  P r i n c i p a l  M a r i s a  M a t t h y s ,  c o n t i n u e d .

 

Reconciliation Week
On Monday 31st May , the FIRE carriers, Rochelle L, myself and members of the St Thomas’
Community would have been traveling to the Shrine of Remembrance to remember and
acknowledge the indigenous men and women who fought in the wars. The students were going
to lay a wreath and learn about these brave people. The Long Walk has been postponed. The
theme this year is 'Reconciliation is more than a work. Take action.'

Congratulations
Congratulations to the Amore family on the birth of their beautiful baby girl, Alexa. Her
brother, Lennox, is smitten. Mum and Dad are both overjoyed.

Marisa Matthys 
Principal



 
27th May 2021 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
As you would all be aware Victoria is going into a statewide lockdown from 11.59pm tonight until Thursday 3rd
June 11.59pm 

St Mary’s is well prepared for this announcement as we once again provide remote learning from Monday 31st of
May for our students. We have learnt so much from the previous lockdowns. Tomorrow, 28th of May is a
Student Free Day. 

Today your child will bring home a device, a charger, a Seesaw code, their pencil case and a writing book. Please
remind your child that the code is a password and should remain secure and not be shared with other students. 

If both you and your partner/carer are verified essential workers and will be working away from the home or if
your child is deemed a vulnerable child please send me an email requesting their attendance.
Your child must be registered so that we know how many staff to call in as our staff will also be in lockdown. St
Mary’s is fully aware of who these children are, from the previous lockdowns however, you will still need
verification from the Principal as per previous lockdowns. 

The registration for vulnerable and essential worker students will be shared with you once you have emailed me. 

Please also remember to sign the device waiver on Operoo. It is essential that you have done so in order for your
child to access one of our devices for their learning. 

If for some reason you need to attend Admin at St Mary’s, please remember to wear a mask and remain
physically distanced. 

We will once again get through this short yet difficult time by supporting one another and adhering to the
important restrictions to stop Covid 19. 

Thank you for supporting the safety measures for all in our community. 

Kind regards ,
Marisa Matthys 
Principal

Remote Learning



C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  E a s y  R e a d  r e s o u r c e s  a n d  e x t e n d e d  t e s t i n g  C o v i d - 1 9
C l i n i c  h o u r s

P l e a s e  a l w a y s  r e f e r  t o  c r e d i b l e  s o u r c e s  f o r  y o u r  C o v i d - 1 9  i n f o r m a t i o n .  H e r e
i s  a  l i s t  o f  e a s y  r e a d  i n f o r m a t i o n  f o r  y o u  t o  r e f e r  t o  a n d / o r  p a s s  o n  a s  p a r t  o f
t h e  o n g o i n g  c o n v e r s a t i o n  w e  a r e  h a v i n g  o u t  t h e r e  i n  t h e  c o m m u n i t y .  B a n y u l e
C o m m u n i t y  H e a l t h  D r i v e - t h r u  C o v i d - 1 9  t e s t i n g  C l i n i c s  i s  e x p e r i e n c i n g  l o n g e r
w a i t i n g  t i m e s  t h a n  u s u a l  a t  t h e  m o m e n t .  T o  h e l p  s p e e d  u p  t h e  p r o c e s s  w e  a r e
e n c o u r a g i n g  c o m m u n i t y  m e m b e r s  t o  p r e - r e g i s t e r  u s i n g  t h e  C O V I D - 1 9  T e s t i n g
r e g i s t r a t i o n  F o r m  h t t p s : / / t e s t t r a c k e r . c o v i d 1 9 . d h h s . v i c . g o v . a u / c i t i z e n - p r e f i l l

T h e  c l i n i c  h a s  e x t e n d e d  h o u r s  o f  8 a m  t o  6 p m .  F o r  i n f o r m a t i o n  o n  o t h e r
t e s t i n g  c l i n i c s ,  p l e a s e  v i s i t  h t t p s : / / w w w . c o r o n a v i r u s . v i c . g o v . a u / w h e r e - g e t -
t e s t e d - c o v i d - 1 9  f o r  u p d a t e s .

H e r e  i s  a  s e r i e s  o f  f a c t  s h e e t s  a b o u t  C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n e s  i n  E a s y  R e a d  f o r m a t .

C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  W h a t  i s  i t ?  I s  i t  s a f e ?  –  E a s y  R e a d

C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  W h o  w i l l  g e t  t h e  v a c c i n e ?  –  E a s y  R e a d

C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  W h e r e  c a n  y o u  g e t  t h e  v a c c i n e ?  –  E a s y  R e a d

C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  T h e  P f i z e r  v a c c i n e  –  E a s y  R e a d

C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  G e t t i n g  r e a d y  f o r  t h e  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  E a s y  R e a d

C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  W h a t  t o  e x p e c t  w h e n  y o u  h a v e  y o u r  v a c c i n a t i o n  –
E a s y  R e a d

C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  G i v i n g  y o u r  c o n s e n t  –  E a s y  R e a d

C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  A f t e r  y o u r  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  E a s y  R e a d

C O V I D - 1 9  v a c c i n a t i o n  –  O t h e r  i n f o r m a t i o n  –  E a s y  R e a d

 

COVID-19 Resources

https://testtracker.covid19.dhhs.vic.gov.au/citizen-prefill
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/where-get-tested-covid-19
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/covid-19-vaccination-what-is-the-covid-19-vaccine-easy-read
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/covid-19-vaccination-who-will-get-the-vaccine-easy-read
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/covid-19-vaccination-where-can-you-get-the-vaccine-easy-read
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/covid-19-vaccination-the-pfizer-vaccine-easy-read
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/covid-19-vaccination-getting-ready-for-the-vaccination-easy-read
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/covid-19-vaccination-what-to-expect-when-you-have-your-vaccination-easy-read
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/covid-19-vaccination-giving-your-consent-easy-read
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/covid-19-vaccination-side-effects-you-might-have-after-your-vaccination-easy-read
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/covid-19-vaccination-other-information-easy-read


Important Dates
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WATSONIA DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 2021
Monday May 17 at Banyule Flats. 

Congratulations to all students who competed at our Annual Watsonia

District recently. All students performed extremely well and took out

the Overall Points award. Students who finished in the top 10 now go

on to represent St Mary’s at the Banyule Division Carnival. We wish

them all the best again. 

St Mary results

Cross Country



 

Cross Country



"Hi my name is Chloe M and I made it to the second state selection for
basketball. There were about 60 Kids all full of basketball talent. It was

also so far away. It was in Knox. When I saw how many people there
were I got so nervous. Once we got our numbers on our legs we got into
eight teams of about six to seven. My team was team six and had really

good players. When we got into the games we found out that they were
eight minute games. We played seven games. On the seventh game
halfway through my hand got caught in between two people going

different ways bending my hand back. After that incident happened was
the selections. I got incredibly nervous. They did it in numerical order

and my number was #34. I got so nervous when they called out number
#30 because if went to number thirty #35 I would mean I did not make
the selection. But he called out #34. My Number! Now I am attending a
two day camp. This camp will take place on the first and second days of

the June school holidays. "

 

Sports
"Hi, I am Ruby V-L and On May 26, I went and participated in the
Victorian State Footy tryouts. 42 people had gone to try out from
the North to the South of Melbourne at Gladinar Park, Glen Iris.

The West to the East will also try outs and country Victoria. I have
successfully made it in with 25 other girls. I will go to the next

Stage for the Victorian tryouts on the 3th/4th of June to see if I
can make it into the team. I put in good effort into this and I am

proud that I have got to this stage and hopefully I get even further.
Overall that means 138 girls had gone to try out from each district
and out of 138 girls with 78 going to the next stage, I have made it

in."

"Hi I am Taya H.D. Yesterday I participated in the School Sports Victoria
Basketball tryouts which took place in Knox. There were around 60 girls
there. Unfortunately I wasn’t successful. I was proud of my efforts but I
was very upset. I know that I shouldn’t give up and be resilient with my

basketball future ahead of me. "



 

Sports
"Hi my name is Kayla B, On Wednesday the 26th of May, I was invited to

participate in the School Sport Victoria Basketball Tryouts (SSV). This was a very
big accomplishment for me as this was my first time ever doing this and I have now

made it to State Team Trials. The competition was extremely hard as there were
over 60 people trying Out for state and only 14 people got in. I was one of those 14
and I was really proud of myself. For a whole 2 hours we were doing a round robin

which is where you get put in a team and for a whole day you have to compete
against other teams that are also trying out. Our next and last competition is on the
28th and 29th of June. On the 27th of June we are doing a camp and are learning a
lot of techniques and mainly some footwork skills, but for the try out days we are

doing it for 2 hours on both days. If I don't get into the team it’s fine because I have
already made it this far!"

"On the 17th of May at Banyule Flats the Watsonia District Cross Country took
place. There were eight schools that competed, and a maximum of ten

representatives from each school ran. The 9/10 year olds ran 2km and the 11/12
year old age groups ran 3km. Each race was very close. Everyone was sprinting in the

last 100 metres to try and get a better position. Anyone who placed top three got
medals and if you placed top ten you made it through to the next stage. All schools

ran really well and fortunately St.Mary’s won the overall. Our representatives for St
Mary’s were Vice Captains Thomas S and Ruby V L, and our Captains were Hayden P
and Sienna S. All the schools were very encouraging and were cheering everyone on

at the end and it was a great environment to be in. Everyone enjoyed the District
competition and everyone who made it to Division Level, are very excited for the

next stage."
 



In case we need to contact a Child's Guardian, 
please complete the below form & PRESENT UPON ARRIVAL. 

$4 to be paid upon arrival.








